
 

March 10, 2017 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Daniel Hawkins, Chairperson 

House Committee on Health and Human Services 

Statehouse, Room 521-E 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Hawkins: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2297 by House Committee on Health and Human 

Services 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2297 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2297 would require that the clinical instructions and demonstration of skills in nurse 

aide training must be performed in the following settings that offer the full range of clinical tasks 

and experiences:  adult care homes; a long-term care unit of a hospital; a simulated laboratory; or 

a professional healthcare association approved by the Secretary for the Kansas Department for 

Aging and Disability Services.  The bill would prohibit an adult care home from sponsoring or 

providing clinical instruction for a nurse aide course if that adult care home has been subject to 

any sanctions under federal regulation for long-term facilities. 

 

 The passage of HB 2297 would have no fiscal effect on the Kansas Department for Aging 

and Disability Services. 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

 

cc: Cody Gwaltney, Aging & Disability Services 

 Inge Reed, Board of Nursing  


